Minutes of the Piper's Residents Association Committee Meeting 

11th June 2012 at 8pm

Venue: The Old Nursery, Marlborough lane

Present: Councillor Rod Bluh , Councillor Nadine Watts, Colin Doubleday, Susanne Webb, Carole Bent, Bea Menier, Kareen Boyd and Linda Kasmaty

Apologies: Daphne Hardwick, Duncan Cunningham, Pete Cousins, Councillor Brian Mattock and Rosemarie Phillips, Noel Gardner.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters arising

Cllr Bluh was asked about the best way to contact the two local councillors who also happen to be Cabinet members – as this may potentially create conflicts of communication routes.

Cllr Bluh advised people to make direct contact and treat them as per any other ward councillor and that direct responses would be appropriate.

However - matters regarding the Croft school development have been different to usual responses. Most of the replies will be returned from the Borough Solicitor’s department. 

With any queries, we can contact our ward councillors by email, copying in all three.

When asked about the 10 day rule regarding responding to questions, Cllr Bluh advised that he and also Cllr Mattock will adhere to that as a Cabinet members, but pointed out that Ward Councillors are freed from this as an enforceable rule. Cllr Watts advised that she would also try to respond asap.

Ward Councillor's Surgeries

At the moment, the Conservative surgeries are held at Croft Sport's Centre on the first Saturday of the month between 10am-12 noon. They would like to have an hour at Whichelstowe, Croft and Okus. Cllrs Bluh and Mattock hoped to advise on such an approach by next meeting.

Cllr Watts will organise meet differently, more information also hopefully for next meeting.

Action- Cllrs to advise at next meet.

Corn Exchange

There were 2 applications to develop the Corn Exchange and one to demolish it, all were rejected. Cllr Bluh said he hoped there would be some interesting options coming forward before the end of the year. The hope would be to get Lottery Funding, or some similar funding to restore the fabric of the building so it can then be developed so it becomes a commercial venture whilst retaining the integrity of the building.

Coal Yard

Cllr Watts and Cllr Bluh advised that planning consent has not been given to the development yet.

One resident of Winifred Street is concerned about the removal of trees in the plans, and a lack of pedestrian access which they would prefer. 

Cllr Bluh reminded of Cllr Mattock’s previous conclusion that there should not be pedestrian access based on discussions with 3 residents before the elections. 

The meeting reminded Cllrs that there were a range of opinions from a wish for vehicular access through the development, to wishes for no access at all through St Margarets. All agreed we would need to find out what the general consensus of opinion. 

Action – Cllr Bluh to note requirement for a postal consultation on access and advise. 

Note – we would look to discuss with SBC as to appropriate addresses for such a consultation.

Croft School

Cllrs were asked about the numbers of children who have been enrolled at the school. Cllr Watts had not seen the numbers.

Cllr Bluh referred to a number ‘in excess of 30.’ 

It was noted that The White Horse federation site had published 28.

A date for publication of the actual admission figures for all schools was still not available. 

The prospectus on the website makes it seem as though vehicular access to the school is via Hesketh Crescent, Cllr Bluh said he would make sure WHF knew this was not the case.

A Mitigation Meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th of June between 6pm-9pm at Croft Sport's Centre, the White Horse Federation have been invited. The meeting noted that this was very short notice and not reasonable.Bearing in mind the short notice and holiday period, the meeting requested a second date.

The emergency contact number for the Croft development is now on a hoarding on site, and the person to speak to is Brian Cleighton-Hills. 

The height of the school in relation to Hesketh Crescent has been checked and is correct. Cllr Bluh accepted that the communication process over advising this information was unreasobaly confused.

Regarding rate at which children are admitted to the school, numbers are intended to be kept as agreed for two years of entry, that is a maximum of 60 children per academic year. Cllr Blih advised that after this point, all 420 children could attend in the third year because it's an academy school and they are not under the council's control.

Actions – Cllr Bluh to advise on the detail above including a second consultation meeting and wider communication to Croft Rd and streets of the east side of Croft Rd.

Note – on further examination it became clear that consultation will only be about plans for year 1 and not for the full 420 school intake. 

PaRa are clear that this is not what they requested and they do not see this as sufficient consultation.

Planning Applications

A two storey extension in Hesketh Crescent and a change of use form a printing shop to offices in the High Street were non contentious. No action will be taken.

Potholes

Potholes were discussed including Carlisle Avenue. The meet also advised St Margaret's Road and Croft Road have holes, sinking grids etc.

Cllr Watts advised that she had a list and was following the progress.

Cllr Bluh advised that any individual pothole has to be deeper than 20cm before the council will fill it. 

If something has a yellow line around it, it has been inspected by Streetsmart and indicated for repair.

After discussion it was agreed to advise members to use Streetsmart pages on the web to report road repairs. But they could also be advised via Ward Cllrs.

Action – Cllr Watts offered to follow up.

Streetsmart

Cllr Bluh advised that there are Streetsmart hours available for specific adhoc maintenance projects. i.e. deep pruning of growth or reinstatement – not for grass cutting or other routine maintenance.  If Old Town is to get their share from this pot of hours for Southern Area the Area Coordinator should be advised of projects by or around 21 June.

Action – all members to advise any particular projects via Cllrs or at meet on 21 June.

Advice for Cllr Bluh – Pls pass to Area Coordinator - there is graffitti on the Evelyn Street bridge.

Ice House

The information board on the Lawns has disappeared.  

Action – Cllr Bluh and Watts to coordinate a follow-up and advise when this can be repaired.

AOB

There is a Localities Meeting on Thursday the 21st of June at the Lawn Community Centre at 7pm. The dates of the meetings appear on the Council's website, they are held monthly.

Note – the meeting was disappointed that they had not received email advice of this meet.

The Mela will be held on 27th August, parking is an issue and is likely to be addressed in the 5 Croft streets by extension of the tow-away area.  SBC traffic manager and/or Cllrs to advise.

Note - it is unlikely that future Mela’s can be held in the Town Gardens because it has become to large an event to hold there.  SBC are keen to encourage this event to move to The Lawn. Cllrs supported this move, but it appears the organisers are less keen.

The Lethbridge Fun Run was held on the 13th of June - a new route this year which involves Marlborough Lane being out of use for 2 hours.

Date of next Meeting: Monday July 9th at 8pm at Susanne's house 

Advance apologies for next meet from Kareen and Carole.

